
Newsletter -  Summer Term Week 5

Friday 7th July

Message from the Head of Secondary

Dear Parents and Carers,

Unfortunately, Lucy is still unwell with Covid. She is slowly getting better and we
hope she will be able to come back to work at some point next week. So the
newsletter comes from me again this week.

On Wednesday we had our Wimbledon themed sports day. We were really lucky
with the weather as it wasn't too hot. All learners enjoyed different tennis themed
activities. Please see some pictures below.  A big thank you to Constantin,
Damian from Orange Class’ dad, who  is a professional coach and came to help

us set up some of the activities and shared his knowledge of tennis.  We would also like to thank Constantin
for donating tennis rackets and balls to the school - they have already been in use during break time.

We were happy to see the return of our Teddy Bear's Picnic this week.  This is an opportunity for our new
learners  and families to get to know the staff and to see the school. It was lovely to see so many happy faces.
Thank you to our Early years and KS1 team for organising the picnic. Welcome all new children and families to
Mabel Prichard School.

We are still seeing numerous Covid cases, both in Primary and Secondary. If your son or daughter shows any
signs of being ill, please can you keep them off and test them if you think it may be Covid. Staffing levels are
still low but we have been able to keep all classes open this week. We are hoping this will be the case for next
week as well, and we are grateful to all of you for your support when we do have to ask you to keep your son
or daughter at home. We will continue to do this on a rota basis so no one is affected too often.

Just to remind you that the last day of term is Tuesday 19th July and the school finishes at 1pm. We return at
normal time on Tuesday 6th September.

Have a good weekend and enjoy the sunshine.
Best wishes

Susanna



Blue Class

We have had such a fun week here in Blue Class. We have had drumming
sessions and  our learners joined in a story called Tiger In The Jungle. We also
had a maths quiz summarising the knowledge gained this year, and have
ended the week with the Teddy Bears’ Picnic and a Wimbledon Sports day,
where we got together and celebrated our learning.

Have a good weekend. Blue Class.

Platinum Class

Earlier this week, we went to Notcutts Garden centre where we used our cake sale money to
purchase some culinary herbs before planting them up outside ready to use in cooking next year.
We’ve been making sure they are being watered daily so they can grow nice and big. This week’s
cooking was creamy Cajun chicken pasta which the learners voted for last week. We learnt how to
mix different spices, chop vegetables into different shapes and how to time pasta; although a little
spicy, it went down a treat. We have also continued to work on our CVs, and this week we discussed
and added skills we have already that would be useful in a variety of jobs.



Wimbledon Day at Mabel Prichard
School







Congratulations to
Noah on Primary and Ayesha on Secondary on
receiving the Zahrah’s Awards for this term.


